MEMORANDUM

To:
Randy Poe, Superintendent

From: Linda Schild, Director Fiscal Services


Lisa Jackson, Financial Analyst

Date:
August 3, 2017
Re:
Tax Rate Levy and Property Assessment 

This year we experienced an increase of $422,189,321 (3.1%) change in the total property assessment.  The changes in classes of property are:

Real Estate

$445,240,384 increase ($298,747,657 is new) 


Tangible

$    7,478,468 decrease

PSC Real Estate
$    2,368,697 increase  ($2,368,697 is new)

PSC Tangible 
$  50,259,534 decrease   

Motor Vehicles
$  32,318,242 increase   

The increase in property valuation results in a shift of tax revenues from the general operating fund to the building fund, restricted for capital improvements, in the amount of $633,284.  That shift increases our bonding capacity.
The 4.3% increase in real property values drove the compensating rate down to a rate of 62.6.  The maximum tax rates the Board may levy in 2017, allowing for 4% growth in revenues plus the rate to recover exonerations is 65.3 cents per $100 valuation on real property and tangible property.  This rate would increase the current rate of 63.4 by 1.9 cents per $100 valuation for real property and the current rate of 64.3 by 1.0 cents per $100 valuation for tangible property.  The motor vehicle rate remains the same as 2016 rate.  
The recommendation supported by the budget committee is that the Board levy the maximum rate plus the rate to recover exoneration losses:


65.3 cents per $100 valuation of real property

65.3 cents per $100 valuation of tangible property


49.7 cents per $100 valuation of motor vehicles

The general areas to which additional revenues generated will be to be allocated are: 
$122,500 for the cost of tax collections;
$633,300 is restricted for the building fund; 
replacement of SEEK funding reductions estimated to exceed $1 million; 
recovery of unrealized tax revenues of $1.1 million from the previous year; 
opening of Ballyshannon Middle School and the Ignite Institute; instructional program needs and increased student access to technology.  
